MEMO | NOTE



Regional Staff Development, Infection Prevention & Control

Box/CP 470, 94 Principale St/94 rue Principale

La Broquerie MB R0A 0W0

T 204-424-6081 | F 204-424-5888

www.southernhealth.ca

TO/DESTINATAIRE: Regional Leadership & Staff

CC : René Ouellette, VP - Human Resource

Senior Leadership Team

FROM/EXPÉDITEUR: Tamara Burnham

Regional Director-Staff Development, Infection

Prevention & Control

DATE: July 17, 2020 PAGE(s): 1

SUBJECT/OBJET: Covid-19 Re-Use of Surgical/Medical Masks

The "re-use" of surgical/medical masks is being implemented in the region as part of Covid-19 Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) requirements.

<u>Re-use</u> refers to the practice of doffing a piece of equipment, storing it securely, and re-donning it during the same shift in accordance with a Standard Operating Procedure. Reusing masks after a break (as long as not wet or soiled) is one strategy aimed at protecting staff and patients while trying to conserve supplies of PPE.

Staff Development will be including the direction to re-use masks in ongoing Covid-19 PPE zone education sessions with staff. Programs and facilities are requested to implement the re-use of masks when education to staff has occurred and the brown bags for the temporary storage of masks are ordered and available for staff to use.

Please see picture below of brown bags to be used for the re-use of masks. The SKU number is 00040 for ordering from Regional Supply & Logistics.



This message and any attachments to it are intended for the addressee only and may contain confidential information. Any unauthorized use, disclosure, distribution or copying is strictly prohibited and we assume no liability for any loss or damage suffered as a result of same. Please notify the sender if you have received this message by mistake and then permanently delete it and any attachments in a secure manner. Thank you.